
Chuck Moeschberger – Leadership Team (2nd Term) 

 

Chuck is a family man and a business owner.  Chuck and his wife, Brandi, have two children: Izzi (9) and Roxi 

(7).  Chuck is a licensed home inspector in the greater Lafayette area. 

Chuck was baptized during a youth event in 2002 in Kokomo, IN and strives to be a solid Christian leader in his 

household, as well as in the church. He has a passion for problem solving and taking care of others. 

Chuck has served on Riverside’s Pastoral Relations Committee, helps to manage Riverside’s facilities, and 

really enjoys the Thursday morning Men’s Bible Study, his Small Group and playing the drums on Sunday. 

 
 
 
Elizabeth Fassel – Leadership Team 
 

 
 
Elizabeth grew up in West Lafayette and graduated from Purdue University in 2002. Growing up, she 
attended church on a regular basis with her family. Elizabeth married her best friend Adam in 2009, which is 
when she began developing a personal relationship with God. Her desire to know God on a deeper level grew 
stronger with the birth of her two children. Since attending Riverside Covenant Church, Elizabeth has enjoyed 
participating in the women’s Bible studies, her small group, and volunteering in the nursery.  She is excited 
about how she has seen God work in her life during the past several years. 
  
While not working, Elizabeth loves to read, watch movies, and spend time with her family. She enjoys 
spending time outside, and feels the most relaxed when camping with her family.  



Anne Custer – Pastoral Relations Committee (2nd Term) 
 

 
 
Anne moved from the Land of 10,000 Lakes to Indiana after her marriage to West Lafayette resident, Lane 
Custer, twenty five years ago.  She had been attending a Lutheran seminary and didn't have a job, but he did, 
so it seemed like a good idea at the time.  Together they have established deep roots in the community, and 
the addition of two boys, Coby (17) and Quin (12) deepen the truth that Indiana is now home. 
 
Anne teaches Language Arts at Tecumseh Junior High.  She is in her 23rd year of teaching, and hopes that in 
her current setting she is the hands and feet of Christ for students in difficult circumstances. 
 
She was raised in a Catholic home with two faithful parents who cultivated meaningful relationships with the 
priests in the church next door.  She was a believer for as long as she can remember, but has been nurtured in 
her faith through her relationships for just as long.  She taught youth in the church for many years, but 
currently enjoys greeting with her family.  She has participated in the Women's Bible study groups when time 
allows, and loves most of all the opportunities to serve with Riverside’s mission team in Ecuador. 
 
Kurt Watt – Pastoral Relations Committee (2nd Term) 
 

 
 
Kurt was raised in Pennsylvania, met his wife Missy in Colorado, and has also lived in Maryland and Kentucky 
before moving to West Lafayette. The timing of the move to WL in January 2001 was perfect, just as ECC was 
planting a new church called Riverside.  The Watts had always attended church plants because they loved the 
outreach focus so Riverside was a perfect fit for them. Over the years, Kurt has been involved in various Bible 
studies, projects, committees, and has served on the Leadership Team. The Pastoral Relations Committee is 
important to Kurt because of his desire to be a blessing / encourager / prayer warrior for Dan as he encounters 
stress and spiritual warfare in leadership of our church. 



Linda Monahan – Nominating Committee  
 

 
 
Linda grew up in Texas City, TX and in St. Louis, MO.  She met her husband Chuck Bottomley at the U. of 
Missouri, where she got a BA in Latin American Studies, and soon after marrying, they sailed across the 
Pacific to Australia to live for 2 years.  They returned to the U.S by flight-hopping and backpacking across 
Asia, ending up in Miami (where Vanessa was born) and eventually W. Lafayette, where daughters Ellen 
(Riebsomer) and Meara were born.  By the grace of God, both Linda and Chuck came to know Jesus Christ as 
their Savior through a cloud of witnesses at Covenant (nee Presbyterian) Church in 1976.  Unfortunately, 
Chuck passed away in 1983, and only the Lord’s mercy poured out through parents and friends enabled that 
sad little family of long ago to survive.  Linda remarried in 1995, but was later divorced in 2003. 
 
While the kids were growing up, Linda taught aerobics in the Adult Fitness Program at Lambert Field house at 
Purdue for 18 years.  During those years, she also studied at Purdue to become a registered dietitian, which 
subsequently opened up jobs at the WIC Clinic, the Nutrition Science Department and at WorkLife Programs 
at Purdue.  But retirement has proven to be much more fun!  Now there is much more time to grow masses of 
perennial flowers and to romp with lively grandkids. 
 
Linda serves as a Stephen Minister at Riverside, and along with Meara, regularly cares for 2-year-olds during 
Sunday worship.    
 


